Copperfield Neighborhood Association (CNA) Board of Directors Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Monday, December 11, 2017


Call to Order
The CNA Board of Directors Meeting was held at 1336 Copper Run Boulevard, Lexington, Kentucky, on Monday, December 11, 2017. President C. A. Post convened the meeting at 7 p.m. 
Persons in Attendance
At Large Warren Anderson, Facilities Manager Tim Geertz, Treasurer Josh Greeman, Social/At-Large Robin Kelty, President C.A. Post, and At Large Buddy Whattenburger.
Approval of Minutes
The approval of the November Monthly Meeting Minutes was conducted via email on Monday, Jan. 15, 2018. 

Old Business
Traffic survey for Copper Run Boulevard to be tabled until February 2018 Board Meeting
The traffic survey has been tabled until the February 2018 Board Meeting. If the weather is not too cold, the survey will be attempted in January. If not then, March is the next possibility. 
Sidewalk repair conclusions
One concrete contractor, who initially offered a bid, decided not to offer his services in the neighborhood.  Two others are quoting sidewalk repairs at $8 and $10.90 per square foot ($128 and $175/square respectively). 
DOR violation/lien filed for missing mailbox at 1325 Corona Drive
A lien has been filed for the October violation. The owner will incur monthly $50 assessments until the mailbox is replaced. Per advice of our lawyer, liens will be filed every few months, rather than monthly, until the owner is no longer in violation of the Deed of Restrictions.
Signs for Clubhouse parking lot installed
Signs made for the Clubhouse parking lot have been placed in front of the Clubhouse.  The signs read:
[image: ]
Tim advised the Board that a concrete contractor requested to park a truck in the clubhouse lot overnight. 
New Business
Report on liens filed on Special Assessment delinquent accounts
The number of liens filed on Special Assessment delinquent accounts remains unchanged at 10. A letter is being sent to owners of these accounts to apprise them of the Board’s plan to publish the names and amounts. If we have email addresses, they will be reminded by email of their delinquency in January 2018.
Larry Staggs of 1440 Copper Glen Drive has paid the Special Assessment. However, this was after late fees were assessed and a lien filed. The Board will remove his lien as soon as this payment is received. 
Josh suggested a non-payees letter will be published to the neighborhood noting six for annual dues and 10 for the Special Assessment, three of which are double debtors.
At the January 2018 Board Meeting, the Board will discuss assigning late fees to those with no communication to the Board about their late dues. The proposal for consideration is a $25 assessment per month for delinquent fees. Every three to six months the CNA will file an amendment to the liens.
Christmas lights up and running properly
Several strands of lights are out or half out. Josh will find the receipts for reimbursement.
Financial Report
Josh submitted for the minutes the attached November 2017 Financial Report. He noted: 
· November 2017 income of $11,061 resulted from 1) two CNA homes with sales and refinancing that ran into liens totaling $1,010; and 2) the pool paying back their portion of the water bill, which totaled $8,936.
· The significant reduction of electricity expenses back to the normal range of $400 to $500 per month.
· The pending credits for cable, which were expected in November but not realized.
· The $700 clubhouse management expenses, which were for cleaning ($150) and our Clubhouse manager ($450).
The CNA’s improved financial health was reviewed. In January 2017, there was $23,000 in the bank. Currently, there is $45,000 in the primary account, plus $20,000 in emergency funds held in general savings. The debt has been paid off, and next year, $35,000 - $40,000 will be available for some improvements. 
Tim recommended the first floor carpets are steam vacuumed this week for about $200 to make the Clubhouse more presentable for December rentals. Robin will take the lead on getting this done.
The Annual Dues letter for 2018 will be sent before year end to property owners and will note dues are now updated to $250.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Robin reminded the Board that the Mortgage Payoff Celebration Soiree will be held January 20, 2018, from 7:30 p.m. to 10 p.m. at the Clubhouse. She will use $100 - $200 from the Social Events line item for food. A neighborhood email will be distributed to notify everyone food will be provided at the event and to request attendees to bring a favorite appetizer to share. 
Facilities Report 
Tim reviewed Facilities subcommittees and tasks:
1. Dan Burch/Geoff Crouch: Tennis Courts
a. Quote for fence repair
B. Call McGee Springs - have them blow out debris from courts and drainage 
c. Power wash courts - if CNA's power wash doesn't work, then quote/cost to replace power washer
d. Cameras for tennis courts and pool
2.      Eddy Demarcus: Playground
a. Quote to complete fence around playground
b. Quote for mulch
c.  Set date for playground cleanup in spring
3.      Dan Stone: Pool Reno
a.  Work with PPM on reno - Diamond Brite
b.  Collect payments
4.      Jason Heck: Irrigation/Landscape
a.  Make sure Fall cleanup is complete (McGee Springs)
b.  In the Spring decide what to plant up at front entrance
c.  Lumbee tree service is taking down 2 trees on property
5.      Ed Kelty: Pool ID's
a.   Additional research on electronic access to Pool.  Will no longer use plastic passes, but electronic code
6.      CA: Clubhouse Reno
a.  Quotes for painting 1st floor and replacing existing carpet with new flooring (hardwood, tile, laminate)
b.  Quotes for kitchen remodel with new appliance package
7.      Josh Fain: Street 
a.  Work with Signarama to get new streets signs installed in spring (Tim already has quote.) 
b.  Two Stone pillars to be installed on Copperfield Drive with Copperfield signage (waiting on quote; will need additional quote)

Tim reported item 1b has been completed. He explained item 3 in detail:
· The pool renovation will cost about $80K: $68K for resurfacing and $12K to rip out the liner and for Diamond Brite’s work. These expenses will come from the Pool Account, not the CNA Annual Dues or Special Assessment monies.
· Additional, optional costs include:
· $16K for tile
· $4K to tile the kiddy pool
· $4K to renovate the kiddy pool liner
Currently, the pool account is at $42,146. It will be necessary to leave $31K in the account for the start of pool season. Forty-two memberships are needed to raise the needed $50K for the capital fund. As a reminder, he said the membership offer was three years paid upfront to receive the fourth year free, costing a family $1200. Funds need to be raised by the deadline of January 31. 
To date, $16.5K has been collected. Tim will send another solicitation email after January 1. The renovation work will  begin mid-March. If $50K is raised, the baby pool could also be renovated. Tim noted, however, there is no concern of the kiddy pool liner failing.
Josh noted the need to consider cash flow when determining the timing of proposed Facilities projects. 
Tim said a pool loan might be needed for a few months, March to June, until the pool dues are received, which is estimated to be under $15K. Another option, he offered was a short-term bank loan. 
Warren agreed it is the neighborhood’s responsibility to make sure facilities are in good repair, even more so now that we own our facilities. 
Tim added the pool may also purchase a cover at year end.
Concerning item 6, C.A. noted he has two estimates for the clubhouse floor: hardwood and tile, which are suitable for high traffic, low care, and a public space. Tim requested quotes from all the Facilities members for the January meeting, so the Board can make a decision. 

Miscellaneous
C.A. informed the Board that Becca Rightmyer, who maintains the CNA website, has been paying the bills for it at $13 per year for several years. A motion was made and seconded for the CNA to reimburse Becca her expenses based on receipts paid. The Board approved it unanimously.
Josh asked the Board if the current pre-approval threshold for reimbursement of miscellaneous hardware expenses for improvements was sufficient given the upcoming facilities improvements. The Board reviewed the bylaws and bank requirement of Treasurer-only approval for expenses less than $200. If more than $200, the estimate is to be brought to the Board, either at a meeting or via email.
Adjournment
Jan moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m. Robin seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved by the Board. 
The next meeting will be Monday, January 15, 2018, at 7 p.m. at the Clubhouse. 
Jan Skinker
Secretary
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